
Comment for planning application 19/01047/OUT
Application Number 19/01047/OUT

Location Land North East Of Oxford Road West Of Oxford Canal And East Of Bankside Banbury

Proposal Outline planning application for a residential development of up to 850 dwellings; green
infrastructure including formal (playing fields with changing rooms, allotments) and informal
open space, landscaping; and associated infrastructure including a balancing pond; on land
off the A4260, with access off the existing Longford Park access off the A4260 (Oxford
Road), and a new access off the A4260 (Banbury Road). All matters of detail reserved, save
for access.

Case Officer Samantha Taylor  
 

Organisation
Name Bryce Wilkinson

Address 48 Swift Drive,Banbury,OX15 4GQ

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments 850 houses mean somewhere in the region of an additional 2000 cars. This area of Banbury,
and in particular, the Longford Park Estate can't cope with the vehicles it already has, both
parked, and travelling through the terrible narrow winding roads. If a large number of these
new vehicles travel through the entry points earmarked into Longford Park, then it will
become a living nightmare for existing residents, and kids and pets will simply not be safe.
It will be used as a rat run to Bankside and this cannot be allowed. It will be too dangerous
and add to already congested streets. The proposed alternative access onto the Oxford road
is also at a blind summit and on a corner. Despite this site entrance supposedly going to
have traffic lights, it will be incredibly unsafe and dangerous. Finally, its worth noting that on
a daily basis, there is already terrible road congestion running all the way from the Longford
park traffic lights to Adderbury. Further additional road users will make this untenable. This
should not be approved in any form.....
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